TOWN OF CHESTER
1786 KINGS HIGHWAY
CHESTER, NY 10918
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
ON PROPOSED LOCAL LAW
The Town Board of the Town of Chester will hold a public hearing on a proposed local law entitled: 

INTRODUCTORY LOCAL LAW NO. 2 OF 2020

A LOCAL LAW ADDING CHAPTER 69 ENTITLED

“OUTDOOR LIGHTING” TO THE TOWN CODE
OF THE TOWN OF CHESTER

Be it enacted by the Town of Chester in the County of Orange, as follows:

Section 1.
Title

This Local Law shall be referred to as "A Local Law Adding Chapter 69, Entitled "Outdoor Lighting", to the Town Code of the Town of Chester.

Section 2.
Legislative Intent

The Town of Chester has determined that it is in the best interest of the Town to have outdoor lighting policies in place to increase safety, provide security and enhance the nighttime character of the Town.  It has been determined that new lighting technology has produced lights that are extremely powerful and when improperly installed, these lights create problems of excessive glare, light trespass and increased energy usage. Excessive glare may cause safety issues and light trespass reduces privacy and results in higher energy costs.

It is the intent of this local law to provide guidelines, regulations and standards for outdoor lighting so as to contribute to the safety and welfare of the Town and Town residents.  It is the further intent of this local law to reduce problems created by improperly designed and installed outdoor lighting in an effort to eliminate excessive glare, reduce light trespass and help reduce the energy costs of outdoor lighting.
A complete copy of the proposed local law is on file and can be obtained at the Town Clerk’s Office, 1786 Kings Highway, Chester, NY.

Said public hearing will take place in the Town Hall Meeting Room, 1786 Kings Highway, Chester, NY on Wednesday, January 27, 2020 at 7 PM or as soon thereafter as the matter may be heard. 

All persons interested in the subject matter may appear in person or by agent. All written communications should be addressed to the Board at the above address. 

BY ORDER OF THE TOWN BOARD 
TOWN OF CHESTER 
LINDA A. ZAPPALA, 
TOWN CLERK 
Dated: December 10, 2020
